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Agenda:
Update on IDEA Workgroup
Updates from subgroups
IDEA Workgroup Update
AUCD is participating in a group includes DEC, Family Coordinators, 619, and Early Intervention Family Alliance. The group is looking at potential statutory changes  Part C and B. The point of the group is to prioritize statutory changes that the community wants to see when IDEA comes up for reauthorization. 
They have determined that current problems originate in either Policy, Practice, or Statutory. This group will dial down on the problems originated in the statute.
They are focusing on Transition, Financing for Part C, Natural Environments; and how services should be delivered and what the statute should say. 
While most people say IDEA probably won’t be reauthorized until 2014, they are starting to work on solutions now.
Mary Beth will send out the minutes to the calls to the SIG. 
Subgroups
Training
Toby Long and Louise Kaczmarek chair this group. 
Their activities have included a survey and a webinar.
For the survey, they collaborated with NTDC to learn how LENDS are involved in Part C CSPD programs. Out of 67 UCEDDs and 40+ LENDS, 27 replied. Most UCEDDs and LENDs do EI, but not all have formal relationship with Part C or CSPD. This is an opportunity to reach out and let them know about our training programs, to create innovative and interdisciplinary training programs.
For the webinar,  Laurie Dinnebeil and Bill McInerney presented  about Project DIRECT Collaborative Consultation with preschool special educators. Louise thought that it attracted lots of new people. 
Care Coordination
Kris Barnekow chairs this group. 
They hosted webinar on defining and standardizing care coordination, with presenters from Colorado and a special feature on care coordination for military families.
The group is planning to do another webinar in the spring related to health literacy
There is also some interest to begin to write a biannual newsletter for professionals and family members. 
Cultural Competence
Sally Stuart and Eileen McGrath co-chair this group. 
This group has been writing a paper with Leslie Wilson from University South Carolina and Marion Williams from University of Southern California, focusing on disparities in early intervention and preschool. 
They had a webinar planned for October, but had to reschedule. They are aiming for early next year. 
Finance and Family Involvement
Mark Smith and Maureen Greer co-chair this group.
Maureen held webinar on financing Part C last November.
The group would like to collaborate with the EI Family Alliance to talk about family training, involvement, leadership, peer to peer mentoring, and part c oversight. 
They are open to new membership!
Evidence-Based Practice
Linda Tuchman and Mark Innocenti co-chair this group

This group has been a  bit stuck in determining a definition for Evidence-Based Practice (EBP). There is a new research director (Brian Reichow) in CT who hopes to work on this. Other organizations, particularly CEC and ASHA are close to a definition, but the field needs consensus on how much evidence is needed to be considered EBP. 
Brian also brought up the idea of papers that find negative results detracting from the evidence-base.  
The group then had a discussion about what qualifies as EBP and implementation of the EBP. They discussed  need to teach students that EBP is important, but they also need to collect data on each child to determine what works for each child, continually looking back on clinical service guidelines.
They discussed the need for the network to teach the use of EBP at the pre-service level, meaning that EBP as what should be chosen first, but teachers and clinicians should continue to take data with their kids and determining what works. 
There was also a discussion of differentiating EB Practice (the tool) and EB Intervention (individualized for the student)
Moving Forward
Some members of the group expressed concern that EI is losing prominence in the field, particularly for disabilities other than autism. The group would like more EI at AUCD 2013, including a strand, more posters, and more concurrents. 
Corry and Mary Beth will plan a second network-wide mailing asking for membership
Deena Buck and Gail Chodron brought up the idea of creating a new subgroup based around Early Identification. They will discuss this with Corry and Mary Beth. 
